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What value do we need 
most in our world today? 

Bob: Compassion and tolerance. We 
can view the world in a place where 
everyone benefits. 

Elaine: We need to stop the hatred 
and blame that seems to be so evident in 
social media and the press.

What do you value most in 
your friends? 

Bob: The ability to share 
wonderful times together and 
to be supportive of  each other 
without an agenda.

Elaine: The shared memories 
we have created in the 45 years we 
have lived in El Paso. 

Who’s your favorite Jewish 
hero (living or not/fictional or 
not) and why? 

Bob: Moses for his unwavering 
ability to deal with the mass 
of  Jews that he led. He faced 
adversity and created a strong 
community that we are all part of. 

Elaine: My grandmother who 
came from Europe, with love and 
simplicity, taught me what was 
important.  Family, Jewish ideals 
and good deeds were central 

to her life. Our children and 
grandchildren are in her mold. 

Describe your favorite 
Chanukah tradition or 
memory. 

Bob: My favorite memories 
of  Chanukah were with our four 
children as we decorated our 
house, opened gifts every day and 
just enjoyed being together. 

Elaine: Making latkes with 
everyone in the kitchen and 
snatching some from the pan 
begore they hot to the platter.

The Chanukah story 
speaks about the fight against 
tyranny. Today we are faced 
with the resurgence of anti-
Semitism even here in the 
USA. What do you think we 
can do about it?

Bob: As Jews we have always 
faced an uphill battle against the 
world. We must keep fighting by 
being positive and reinforcing 
basic Jewish principles. 

Elaine: We need to maintain a 
flow of  money to those who are 
fighting this oppression and hope 
for the best.

What’s the best thing about 
being part of our Jewish 
community? 

Bob: The people of  El Paso 
who welcomed us with open arms 
and made us feel at home from 
day one. 

Elaine: Moving here 45 
years ago was hard for me to 
leave all my family behind. This 
community is so special and we 
always try to pay forward what we 
got. 
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Up Close: 
Robert (Bob) and 
Elaine Krasne
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As we once again lit our first 
Chanukah candle last Sunday 
and recalled the miracle of  
the oil and Judah Maccabee’s 
heroic fight against the Seleucid 
Empire, (167-160 BCE), I 
am overwhelmed with a very 
personal miracle in my life that 
I would like to share with you.  I 
have shared it with the members 
of  the Executive Committee of  
the JFED Board but thought it 
might be worthwhile to share 
with you, because we often forget 
that miracles still happen.  When 
they do, we often rationalize them 
away with explanations of  science 
and happenstance.  But I can 
neither explain nor rationalize 
this gift.  It is simply a miracle.

My miracle happened 
recently when my daughter, 
Angie was faced with having 
her leg amputated due to a life 

threatening infection, a result 
of  her diabetes.  She lives in a 
small town in Tennessee which 
is underserved by medical 
specialists and where a decision 
was made, at the regional 
hospital, that amputation would 
take place within three days while 
potent antibiotics would keep the 
situation stable.  

Prior to this hospitalization, 
my husband had contacted the 
President/CEO of  Vanderbilt 
University Hospital in Nashville 
describing the dire situation 
Angie was experiencing, and 
was told that a transfer was 
impossible.  Due to COVID 19, 
there were  no beds available.  
The amputation seemed 
imminent when the Hospitalist 
at the regional hospital contacted 
Vanderbilt again.  He was told 
the same thing; Angie could not 

be transferred to Nashville as 
there was simply no space.   A 
day later, the miracle began.  
A call came from Vandy that 
Angie was now #1 on the list 
and would be transferred by 
ambulance for further diagnosis.  
She was designated as a VIP 
with privileges of  that status. 
At Vanderbilt , top experts 
reevaluated her condition.  
Instead of  amputation, she had 
surgery and an artificial heel was 
implanted. 

You may not see the miracle 
in this story, but we certainly do.  
JFED Board members, Rabbis, 
congregants, friends and family 
all did double duty praying for 
Angie and she and her small 
family are the recipients of  this 
miracle.  We thank you for your 
prayers and good wishes.  Most 
of  all, our gratitude goes to 

Adonai our G-d, whose miracles 
are all around us even though we 
may not always be aware because 
not all miracles are as obvious as 
ours.

Continue enjoying the Miracle 
of  Chanukah while we sing 
“Maoz Tzur/Rock of  Ages” 
and light the remaining candles 
knowing that miracles still 
happen.

Monika Kimball
President., Jewish Federation 

of Greater El Paso
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Miracles Still Happen

ElPasoConnect – First Fridays at Fort 
Bliss: 1st Lt. Scott Klein and Shane 
Wagman Romero ElPasoConnect 

Chair
Celebrate Chanukah at San 

Jacinto Plaza:  Noel Hollowell-Small, 
Event Chair, Debra Kanof- Jewish 

Community Relations Council Chair, 
Fred Yellon and Judith Lazarus Yellon 

Todah Rabah
Thank you to our volunteers

Judah Lesser 
graduates in December with a BS in computer engineering 
from University of  Maryland, and plans to begin work in 
January at Peraton Labs in Silver Spring, MD.  Judah also 
learned at Yeshivat Har Etzion in Israel and is active in Kedma, 
the Orthodox Jewish student organization at University of  
Maryland.
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On December 1st, we 
celebrated in person the 4th night 
of  Chanukah at San Jacinto Plaza. 
While last year’s virtual event was 
about preserving tradition and 
keeping the light going, this year’s 
event emphasized that light and 
how we are here for good. As a 
vibrant, diverse Jewish community 
in Greater El Paso, it’s important 
to use Chanukah, as a way to 

draw and educate our extended 
community, especially when taking 
up public space like San Jacinto 
Plaza. We were able to share our 
Chanukah traditions, like lighting 
the menorah, singing and telling 
stories about Chanukah, and 
eating traditional treats together. 
This may seem trivial to some, 
but I see the value in creating a 
moment to share the miracle of  

the light together. A light that has 
been passed down for generations. 

This year’s Chanukah at San 
Jacinto Plaza featured students 
from the newly formed Jewish 
school, The Cherry Hill School. 
This put further into focus who 
will carry the light into the next 
generation and the importance of  
creating spaces for all kids to sing 
and celebrate openly. But is not 

just The Cherry Hill students that 
will carry that light, we all can join 
in, especially as we continue to 
celebrate Chanukah on the Plaza 
for years to come. 

However you chose to 
celebrate Chanukah this year, let’s 
remember to carry that light into 
the upcoming dark winter months, 
and use what we have to shine a 
light for the next generation.

Noel Hollowell Small, Event Chair

Here for Good and bringing meaning to that!

We offer non-need based 
Campership & One Happy Camper awards, 

grant & scholarship funds to our partners to make Jewish overnight and 
local Jewish day camp experiences more available and/or accessible to 

the future leaders of Greater El Paso and the Jewish world... 

Visit www.JewishElPaso.org/summercamp for more information

We are proud to partner with parents, families and community 
partners that understand the value of the Jewish summer camp 

experience in the life of a Jewish child. 

915-842-9554

These We Honor 
With Tributes

Jewish Federation of Greater El Paso
TO: Mazel Tov to Cliff Eisenberg on his Special Birthday
FROM: Leslie and Rick Otis

TO: Herb and Brenda Ehrlich in Memory of Joyce 
Ehrlich
FROM: Sue Bendalin

TO: Herb and Brenda Ehrlich in Memory of Dr. Morton 
Ehrlich
FROM: Sue Bendalin

TO: Martha and Cliff Eisenberg with Thanks for the 
Wonderful Shabbat Dinner
FROM: Sue Bendalin

TO: Hal Ettinger and family in Memory of his Beloved 
Mother Barbara
FROM: Sue Bendalin

TO: John Eger with Best Wishes for a Happy Birthday
FROM: Rochelle Saks

TO: David and Cindy Metrikin in Memory of Joseph 
Metrikin
FROM: Elaine and Bob Krasne
FROM: Sue Bendalin

Bea Weisz Memorial
Scholarship Fund

Applications are now being accepted for the Bea Weisz Memorial Scholarship Fund.  

Applications must be received on or before 
May 16, 2022 for distribution by August 12, 2022

It was the wish of Ms. Weisz that proceeds 
from the fund would be given to a needy and 
worthy Jewish college student(s) in El Paso to 
enable him or her to pursue his or her studies

Applications are available online at 
www.jewishelpaso.org

 
In July of 2001 the Beatrice L. Weisz Memorial Scholarship Fund was established. 
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Lions of  Judah and members of  
the Pomegranate Society gathered 
together for the first time in a long 
time on Tuesday, November 2, at 
the Hotel Paso Del Norte, for a 
lovely luncheon, a visit, with coffee 
and dessert included at Dannah 
Lane Boutique.  All this followed 
by a guided tour of  the beautifully 
restored and remodeled hotel, 
with David Varela, Concierge and 
Resident Historian.

“This special event is our 
way to thank the philanthropic 

women in this community for their 
generous support to the Jewish 
Federation of  Greater El Paso 
(JFED).” Martha Eisenberg, event 
chair, said. “Especially this year, 
it was great to be together again 
in-person.”   

During the event, Robin 
Furman, JFED Campaign Co-
Chair, and Robert French, 
JFED Executive Director, spoke 
about the impact that the Jewish 
Federation is making on our 
Greater El Paso community and 

the ongoing need to do more to 
help Jewish education, to increase 
our support programs, and to 
bring our community together 
more as we emerge from the 
aftermath of  the pandemic. 

“The Lions of  Judah and 
Pomegranate Society helps 
engender Jewish life in our 
community,” Mona Goldberg 
said. “It’s important to continue 
the support of  these causes and 
resources to our community.”  

“We have a thriving Jewish 

community, and it has had a 
positive impact on my upbringing. 
Especially, when it comes to 
lifelong friendships,” Lory Rogers 
added. “I hope the annual 
contribution I give will help this 
community continue to thrive, 
and have an impact on educating, 
inspiring, and empowering women 
of  all ages in our community.” 

All in all, it was a wonderful 
afternoon, and all the women are 
looking forward to being together 
again soon. 

Sue Bendalin, Director of  Philanthropy and Rebecca Mendez, Editor

A View from the Top
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Tania Schwartz

Bob and Jane Snow
Bill and Anne Spier

Jimmy Spier
Eddie Trevizo

Randy and Janet Wechter Fund***
Gary and Judy Weiser

Valerie Barnett
Mike Batkin

Arianna Bender
Harold and Jennie Block

Scott and Mandy Blumenfeld
Cesar and Blanca Carrasco
Eric and Clarisse Colvard

Dick and Marlene Fass
Loree Furman

Lane and Alison Gaddy
Cliff and Amy Gladstein
Brett and Mel Goldberg

Amy Goldfarb
Shelly Gopin

Harvey Greenberg and Idelle Weisman
John Heydemann

Stuart Kahn
Boris Kaim

Barry and Tammy Karch
Alan and Cheryl Karp

Robert and Monika Kimball
Jody Klein

Scott (Shalom) and Eli Klein
Scott and Lynn Kobren

Michael and Barbara Mandel
Gary and Alison Mann

Stan and Gerie Muchnikoff
Becky Myers

Robert Oppenheim
Bobby Perel
Harriet Roth

Nancy Rothschild
Phil and Ann Rothstein

Richard and  Marilyn Rotwein
Hy and Marilyn Silverstein

Anne Spier
Curtis and Jacque Spier

Sylvia Svarzbein
Bea Weisz Fund**

Sarah Williams
Marc Zuckerman

Leader

Thank You to our Donors and Supporters

Jeff Aaronson
Marvin and Charlne

Philip and Sally Alkon
Daniel and Simy Allan

Missy Altus Ayala
Jerry and Haidi Appel

Richard and Eileen Armour
Shirleen Askenazi

Tatiana Avila
Wendy Axelrod

Harry and Diane Bass
Sam and Gayle Belford

Deb Benedict
Arthur and Rebecca Berkson

Burt and Ann Berkson
Michael and Carol Bernstein

Allen and Michele Blum
Bob and Edi Brannon
Jeff and Cherri Brown

Susan Brown
Ron and Pearie Bruder

Stephanie Calvo
Bill Carvajal

Larry and Mara Cohn
Dee Cook

Damon and Janice Crossland

Jim and Marian Daross
Suzi Davidoff

Miriam Spitz-Domnitz
John and Lourdes Eger

Shari Ehrlich
Ruth Erlich

Hal and Linda Ettinger
Andy Feinberg

Asher and Jody Feinberg
Alan and Lori Gaman
Jeff and Melissa Gelb

Chris and Jennifer Giese
Rebecca Glaser

Leslie Glater
Merton and Laura Goldman

Michael Goldman
Rochelle Gomolsky

Julian Gonzales Herrell
Erline Gordon

Norman and Cheryl Gordon
Jack Greenspan

Sandy and Judy Grodin
Danny and Dina Hamicha

Debbie Hamlyn
Mary Hines

Ira and Becky Horowitz

Julian Horwitz
Mark and Patty Hutman
Bob and Claire Jacobs
Alex and Lydia Jaffee

Edward and Rebecca Kallman
Marc Kaplan

Rabbi Larry and Rhonda Karol
Richard Katz

Richard and Rosalie Kaufman
Stuart Kelter and Leora Zeitlin

Lenore Kobren
Joan Korn
Ken Korn

Lloyd Krapin
Vladik Kreinovich and Olga Kosheleva

Erika La Coste
Yosef and Susan Lapid

Bernard Lauterbach
Gloria Lavis

Rabbi Stephen and Sharon Leon
Adam Levine

Amanda Levine
Mark and Kyta Levitt

Sondy Lillebo
Rick Litt

Arthur and Wendee Lorbeer
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Friends

Jewish Film Festival

L'Chaim to Life

Desiree Ainsa
Maria Almaraz

Steve and Sheila Alper
Alan and Lynn Ames

Mario Aranda and Gail Slater
Ho Baron

Marvin and Carol Bernstein
Michael and Sandra Blau

Frank and Dinny Bomberg
Moshe and Ellyn Bork

Gabriel and Ethel Braun
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Randi Cabrera

Cindy Graff Cohen
Sylvia Cohen

Joyce Davidoff
Lauren Davis
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Bert and Socorro Diamondstein

Andrea Dresser
Norine Dresser
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Paul Feil

Peggy Feinberg
Randy and Loretta Fertel
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Lester and Renee Frank

Barry Leff
Rose Gallardo Herrera

Norma Geller
Steve Geller

Paul and Maria Geneson
Mendle Goldberg
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Allen Green

Richard and Leslie Grodin
Joan Grossman
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Elizabeth Hicks

Michael and Stacey Hyman
Elisa Kahn

Daniel and Linsey Kaplan
Jerry and Julie Kallman
Bob and Judy Kirschner

Mary Kirshenbaum
Sylvia Krapin
Linda Kruger
Beth Kurland

Donna Leffman
Frankie Lerner
Marlene Levine

Clara Levy
Elizabeth Lewis

Jeff and Avis Lewis
Robert and Carla Libby

Marilyn Littman
Moises and Dora Margolis

Frima Marquez
Norman and Suzanne Mazer
Mort and Leanie Mendelsohn

Donna Munch

Stan and Gerie Muchnikoff
Ilisa Naparstek
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Ron Roth
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Scott and Bonny Stevens

Annette Stone
Joseph Strelitz

Bob and Carol Teplitz
Paula Tombosky
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Shane Wagman Romero
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Jo Witkoff
Jan  Wolfe

Charles and Carmen Yates
Fred and Judy Yellon
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David and Lynn Zeemont

Sandra Aaronson
Elea Aguirre

Larry and Joyce Anenberg
Eileen Armour
Wendy Axelrod

Harry and Diane Bass
Mike Batkin

Oscar Beltran
Arthur and Rebecca Berkson
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Bill Carvajal

Cindy Cohen
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Lauren Davis
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Fifi Heller Kaim

Daniel and Linsey Kaplan
David Kern
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Susan May
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Paulette Newberger

Leslie Otis
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Beth Pollack

Brooke Rosen
Noel Rosenbaum

Charlotte Roth

Harriet Roth
Nancy Rothschild

Susan Ryan
Rochelle Saks

David and Rose Schecter
Lee Schwartz

Shari Schwartz
Susan Schwartz

Julie Seton
Stuart and Nancy Shiloff

Bob and Sara Shiloff
Gail Slater
Jane Snow

Charles Sokol
Bill and Anne Spier

Randy and Janet Wechter
Elinor Williamson

Juan Guillermo Becerra
Bill Carvajal

Louis and CindyCohen
Dee Cook

Adam and Dana Frank
Robert French

Tony and Robin Furman
Alan and Lori  Gaman

Jay and Mimi  Gladstein
Howard and Mona Goldberg

The Goldfarb Law Firm
Rose Jacobs

Robert and Monika Kimball
Bob and Elaine Krasne

Lauterbach Financial Advisors
Elizabeth Lewis

Michael and Barbara Mandel
Meyer and Mindy Marcus

Jon and Lory Rogers
Adam Rosenfield and Lauren Eisenberg

Sidney and Meralee Schlusselberg
Stuart and Shari Schwartz
Stuart and Nancy Shiloff

Bob and Jane Snow
Dan and Vanessa Sonnen
Jon and Arlene Sonnen

Randy and Janet Wechter
Dan and Ophra Whalen

W. Gordon Mahon
Hal and Patricia Medici Marcus

Gilbert and Jon'l Miranda
John and Bita Mobbs

John Moye
Donna Munch

Lee and Sandy Nadler
Dorene Naparstek
Rachelle Nedow

Shirley Nussbaum
Irene Oppenheimer

David Pearlman
Mark and Rosanne Peyton

Mimi Pittle
Harvey and Mary Ann Plaut

Martin Poel
Joyce Post

Justin and Jessica Pretiger
Dennis and Anat Reiter

Debby Robalin
Mike Robalin

Noel Rosenbaum
Jim and Marianne Rosenthal

Rabbi Scott Rosenberg
Allen Roth

Charlotte Roth
Wendy Rothschild

Jaime and Martha Rubinstein
Rochelle Saks

Tibor Schaechner
David and Sue Schecter

Sid and Meralee Schlusselberg
James Schwartz

Lee Schwartz
Walter (Buddy) Schwartz

Manny and Elizabeth Schydlower
Lolli Scott

Steve Shapiro
Saul and Norma Sidransky

Jeff and Wendy Siegel
Brian and Noel Small

Ed and Helene Solomon

Dan and Vanessa Sonnen
Bill Stein and Susan Michelson

Sharon Stein
Mark Tombosky
Paula Tombosky

Amit Toren
Phyllis Tromer

Jed and Melissa Untereker
Shain and Julie Vinikoff

Scott and Mylena Walker
Jane Warach

Robert Warach
Jeff and Cathy Weislow
Dan and Ophra Whalen

Tina Wolfe
Mike Yardeni

Jackie Zehden
Richard Zehden

Rabbi Ben and Katie Zeidman
Jule Zimet

Mark Zimmerman

El Paso Giving Day
Elea Aguirre
Eileen Armor
Sue Bendalin

Mara Blatt
Robert French

Robin and Tony Furman

Maxine Grodin
Larry Lesser
Amy Marcus

Edgar Mendez
Laura B Mendez

Rebecca Mendez

Shane Romero
Rochelle Saks

Bery and Chenchie Schmukler
Riva Siegel

Analisa and Brandon Silverstein
Jeffrey and Cathy Weislow

* Deceased ** Donor Advised Fund through  the The Jewish Community Foundation of Greater El Paso ***  Designated Fund through the The Jewish Community Foundation of Greater El Paso
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Visit our online community calendar.
www.jewishelpaso.org/calendar

Want to see what’s happening in our community?

On Chanukah, we traditionally 
celebrate two miracles:  the 
miracle of  the oil when a small 
cruse of  oil, enough for one 
day, burned for eight days — 
long enough for new oil to be 
consecrated, and the victory of  
a volunteer army of  guerrillas 
against the might of  the Assyrian 
Greeks. 

Chanukah is a Rabbinically-
ordained holiday, and unlike 
holidays defined in the Torah, 
the Rabbis employed greater 
latitude when it came to both 
understanding the holiday and 
extending its meaning. One 
kabbalistic Rabbi, Rabbi Chaim 
Yosef  David Azulai (Jerusalem 
1724-1806), felt it appropriate to 
expand the number of  miracles 

connected to Chanukah. He 
taught that the two familiar 
miracles were merely those that 
a human could see. They were 
the primary miracles. According 
to Rabbi Azulai, at that same 
time God also ordained a set of  
derivative miracles that would be 
experienced in the future.  These 
Chanukah -related derivative 
miracles were like the miracles 
that the Zohar states God created 
at the time of  the Exodus from 
Egypt that would only play a 
critical role at the time of  our 
ultimate redemption (messianic 
times). We don’t know what they 
are, but we know that they exist.

While I like the idea of  
hidden miracles, I disagree about 
their passive revelation. I think 

Chanukah teaches us how to 
shine light on these miracles.  
On Chanukah, the eight lights 
represent the miracles, but without 
the shamash, the candle used to 
kindle the other candles, there is 
no light.  That ninth candle, the 
candle of  empowered action, is a 
reminder of  a derivative miracle 
associated with Chanukah.  The 
role of  the shamash is to enable 
the miracle to be seen and 
appreciated.  Of  all the candles, 
the shamash is the only candle 
from which we can derive direct 
benefit. The other candles only 
recall miracles past. The shamash 
empowers celebration present; 
it represents the light we bring 
into this world and use for sacred 
purposes. 

The 
shamash, 
therefore, 
represents 
a miracle: 
the miracle 
of  spreading 
light. The miracle of  appreciating 
good things that often go 
unnoticed. 

This Chanukah, I hope that 
each of  us can not only celebrate 
the traditional miracles of  the 
holiday, but also this hidden 
miracle. How do we do this? We 
cast light on something good , we 
communicate our good feelings, 
and we celebrate that as part of  
this festival of  lights. 

Hag Urim Sameach. A Joyous 
Holiday to all.

Rabbi Scott Rosenberg 

Hidden Miracles
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TEXAS NEURODIAGNOSTIC, HEADACHE
& SLEEP DISORDERS CENTER, P.A.

BORIS KAIM, M.D. F.A.A.N., FAASM
Board Certified in Neurology, Psychiatry and Sleep Medicine

PRACTICE LIMITED TO CONSULTIVE NEUROLOGY,
PSYCHIATRY, ELECTROENCEPHALOGRAPHY,

NERVE CONDUCTION, EMG, SLEEP DISORDERS,
AND TESTING FOR DIABETIC NEUROPATHIES.

2311 N. Mesa, Bldg. F • El Paso, Texas 79902
Phone: (915) 544-6400

ElPasoConnect
For those of us in our 20s and 30s

On The List Shabbat Dinners
Are you on the list?

Contact Rebecca Mendez 
915-995-0514 or 

rmendez@jfedelpaso.org 
to get updated on bi-monthly 
invitation only Shabbat Dinners 

and upcoming events.

Visit 
www.jewishelpaso.org/elpasoconnect 
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